
  
   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

             

     

                  

 

 

 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       

   
  
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

       2024 
 

SOUTHWOLD IN MOTION - HEARTFELT AND HOMEGROWN 

 

 

Housing-Enabled Water Systems Fund 
Announcement 

During the consultation for the 2023-2027 Southwold 
Strategic Plan, Southwold residents identified municipal 
infrastructure as the main priority.  It was recently 
announced that the Shedden and Fingal Sanitary Sewer 
project, underway since 2017, is now being supported by 
$28.7 million dollars of Provincial funding from the Housing-
Enabling Water System Fund.   

The funding will support Southwold infrastructure priorities 
through Provincial investment, which would otherwise be 
entirely paid by local developer connection fees.     

A variety of housing types will be available through this 
growth, expected to take place over a 20- year period.  The 
provincial funding supports Southwold’s goal of providing 
homes for young families in our community and allowing 
retirees to age in place.  In addition to residential growth, the 
infrastructure will assist in revitalizing Shedden and Fingal 
downtowns and enabling more commercial development. 

The Township is committed to transparent communication.  
Resident engagement will be implemented throughout the 
construction and prescribed planning processes.   For 
questions, contact the Township at 519-769-2010. 

 

Please monitor the Township’s website  & 
social media accounts for more information 
on these events and how you can help to 
commemorate this historic celebration.      

2025 Budget Meeting Dates 
 

Tuesday, November 5, 2024  
Roads/Infrastructure, Capital 
Improvements,  Parks Capital, 
Administrative Capital  
 
Thursday, November 7, 2024  
Roads Fleet & Roads, Buildings Capital,  
Fire Capital 
 
Tuesday, November 12, 2024  
Tentatively, if required 

 

 

 
PUT YOURSELF IN THE PARK CONTEST 

 

The Southwold Parks Committee wants you to experience 
all that Southwold's outdoor spaces have to offer! 

During the month of October, take a selfie enjoying one of 
our Southwold parks and tag us on Facebook or Instagram 
for a chance to win a prize! One winner will be randomly 
selected out of all entries, and one winner who tags us in a 
photo of all 10 qualifying locations will also be randomly 
selected. 

Here is a list of the qualifying locations: 
1. Southwold Earthworks National Historic Site - 7930 Iona 
Road 
2. Fingal Wildlife Management Area - 34469 Fingal Line 
3. Fingal Ball Park - 8086 Millpark Street 
4. Fingal Heritage Park - 7970 Union Road 
5. Corsley Park - 9210 Union Road 
6. Keystone Grounds - 35921 Talbot Line 
7. Ferndale Community Park - 41993 McBain Line 
8. Talbotville Optimist Heritage Park - 116 Optimist Drive 
9. Talbotville Optimist Sports Park - 51 Optimist Drive 
10. Deer Ridge Conservation Area - 147 Glengariff Drive 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

The Southwold Young @ Heart Group 
presents: 

 

Historic Crimes of Southwold and 
Surrounding Area 

 

Come and enjoy a history talk  
with Pete Sheridan 

 

Thursday, November 21st, 2024  
from 1:00 p.m. to 3:00 p.m.  
at the Keystone Complex  

 
 

 

REMINDERS 

2024 Volunteer Recognition Award & 
Community Volunteer Appreciation 

 

Thursday November 14th, 2024 at the 
Keystone Complex 

 

Awards will be presented for:  
Mayor’s Prestigious Award, Distinguished 

Citizen Award,  
Volunteer Service Award  

Volunteer Firefighters – Years of Service  
 

Contact the municipal office to 
inquire about your invitation. 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

OPTIMIST CLUB OF FINGAL-SHEDDEN & DISTRICT 

HALLOWEEN PARTY AT 
KEYSTONE COMPLEX 

 
Friday, October 25th, 2024 
7:00 p.m. - 8:00 p.m.                             
Ages preschool to 10 years 

 
 

 
GUEST SPEAKER TED BARRIS 

 

Sunday, November 10th, 2024 at 9:30 a.m. at the 
Keystone Complex.  

Community members can also view a live video of the 
service. Please visit Establish Media’s Facebook page: 
https://www.facebook.com/establishmedia  

When the service goes live on Sunday, a window will pop up 
on the Establish Media Facebook page showing that the 
video is live and viewers just have to click on it to play. The 
approximate timeline for the service is: 

9:30 a.m. – Start of Live Event and Livestream 
Broadcast 
11:00 a.m. – Approximate time of Harvard's fly-over 
 

If you are not able to view it live, a link will be available on the 
Township’s website and social media accounts.   

DRIVE-THRU CHRISTMAS LUNCH  
 

                                                     December 12, 2024, @ 12:00 noon  
                                                                     at the Keystone Complex 

                                 
 

Cost $20.00 per dinner  
 

Please call the Township Office at 519-769-2010 to reserve 
  your lunch.  
  
  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
   FIRE PREVENTION OPEN HOUSE  
   Saturday, October 19th from  
    9:00 am—12:00 pm  
   Shedden Fire Hall, 9331 Union Road! 
   Refreshments, door prizes and 

children’s gift bags!  

 

 

 

A reminder to be careful what 
you flush.   
 

Wet wipes, paper towels and facial 
tissues can clog pipes. We would 
like to remind residents not to flush 
wet wipes of any kind. Despite what 
some packaging says, wipes are not 
flushable. Paper towels and facial 
tissues also do not belong in the 
toilet. These items cannot be 
flushed because they do not break 
down like toilet paper does. 
If wipes, paper towels and facial 
tissues are flushed, they can cause 
blockages in pipes – which may lead 
to sewage overflows. 
 

 

GARBAGE COLLECTION  

December 23rd and December 24th will be 
as normal  

 

Wednesday, December 25th will be pushed 
to Thursday, December 26th 

 
Thursday, December 26th will be pushed 

to Friday, December 27th 

 
Friday, December 27th will be pushed to 

Saturday, December 28th 

 

Organics Collection – Wednesday, 
December 25th will be pushed to 
Thursday, December 26th, 2024 

 


